
August 21, 2018 
 
Meeting Time:   12:00 p.m. 
Meeting Place:   Rossville Town Park Pavilion 
Members Present:   24 members present 
Lunch Provided By:  Bev and Rod Miller 
 

1. The meeting was called to order by Freddie Rodkey.  Bev and Rod Miller were thanked for 
providing the meal.  The minutes were approved as presented. 

2. Treasurer’s Report: 
Checking Acct:  $12,873.95 

 
New Business: 

1. OCRA/Gerry White would like to give a presentation and provide information about 
starting a Main Street and funding available to businesses.  It was suggested having him 
come to the October meeting. 

 
Summer’s End Festival Committees: 

• Clinton County Visitor and Tourism Grant—Check was received in the amount of 
$2500.00. 

• Advertising—Sponsorships have all been collected.  Sponsorship signs will be put out in 
the park on Friday morning. 

• Booths/Rides—The food court is full.  There are still a few craft/vendor booth spaces 
available.  It was decided to move the helicopter rides to the south end of the park.  We 
will need help with setup on Saturday morning. 

• Coupon Books—The info has been submitted to Q-Graphics. 
• Lil Miss/Mister—We have 7 girls and 3 boys in the event.   
• Cutest Baby—We have 3 girls and 4 boys in the event. 
• Queen Pageant—We have 5 young ladies vying for the title. 
• Entertainment—The Last Vinyl will play Friday evening and Mason Creek will play 

Saturday evening. 
• Church Service—no report 
• Hornet Hustle—There are approximately 50 signed up so far to participate in the event. 
• Parade—We have 15 entries pre-registered.  The Rossville H.S. will participate in the 

parade this year. 
• Fireworks—The canisters and donation from the Lion’s Club totaled $1255.90.  Mary Lou 

Gray is allowing the fireworks to be ignited on the back part of her property. 
• Parking—It was reported they are ready. 
• Trash Pickup—Trash schedule is filled.  Trash cans will be distributed around the park.  

Clinton County Disposal will drop a roll off at the park. 
• Jump Rope/Hula Hoop/Cake Walk—The pavilion will be open Friday and Saturday to drop 

off your donations of cakes, brownies, cupcakes, and cookies.  Please put in transportable 
containers. 

• Radios—Radios have been provided by Rossville Schools.  If you take one, please return 
by early Monday morning. 

• Cleanup—Don’t forget there is cleanup Sunday morning at daylight.  
 
There being no further business to come before the group, the meeting was adjourned to 
Tuesday, September 18, 2018 at 12:00 p.m. at the Milner Community Health Care Activity 
Center. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Freddie Rodkey, President 
Pat McIlrath, Secretary 


